



Mel Bolling, c/o Jay Pence
Teton Basin District Ranger
PO Box 777
Driggs  ID  83401


I would have to say that my biggest concern about the expansion of Grand Targhee is the pollution of the Alta Community pipeline water. I have used this water for fifty plus years and never had a bad test until the expansion started on Peaked Mountain. Now several times a year we have a positive sample. Drinking water from Dry Creek as a kid was a daily occurrence and since the ski hill has developed we can no longer do that as well.

With the lifts accessing cold springs and Miles Creek I feel that it is totally unacceptable. As it will also affect the Alta Community pipeline water.

I also question the close proximity with the wilderness boundary. Is it going to make it more accessible for backcountry use? Over populating? As a lifetime resident I have been shut out of riding snowmachines close to the wilderness. I’m not sure having a ski hill that close is really ok.

The last many years the south slope up Teton Canyon has been CRITICAL WINTER GAME RANGE. What will happen to the game if it is developed? Will they just learn to cohabit with humans?

As for the well drilling on the top of the mountain and restaurant I am very much against it. How big of a drilling rig will it take to drill at that elevation? How many roads will have to be built to get everything to the top of the mountain? Seems like our forests need better management like logging, yet everyone is so against the building of roads to do that, so why is it ok to build roads for the building of resturants, lifts, drilling rigs? Etc.









The forest is someplace everyone should be able to enjoy not just a few elite, wealthy people. Wouldn’t we all like to have our own special withholding in the forest? But that’s not possible.

If the development is taken to Teton Canyon where will the parking be? Are we going to give up the beauty, serenity of Teton Canyon, to heavy none stop traffic, both summer and winter?
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